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Welcome to our family of  faith! 
We’re glad you’re here to worship with us! 

Leader: Dave Schmidt 
Tech & Music: Lee Rambo, Cameron Buss & Tia Bestul  

Greeters/Ushers: Volunteers 
Lay Reader & Communion Assistant: Nancy Heiman 

Scripture Readings: 
Genesis 7:17-24; Hebrews 6:13-20 

Gospel: Matthew 26:1-13 



The Marion Food Pantry is in need of peanut  
butter and canned fruit or any non-perishable 
food items. Their wants are dish soap and  
Kleenex. Items may be dropped off at church or 
at the House of Hope in Marion. For more  
information call 715-754-2665. 

INTERIM CONTACT INFORMATION 
FUNERALS, WEDDINGS AND BAPTISMS 

Pastor Dave Eisele, 920-422-4540 
SICK AND SHUT-IN VISITATIONS 

Nancy Heiman, 715-851-9599 
Faye Miller, 715-445-4600 

For all other church items: 
715-754-2690 on Tuesdays, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. 

Email: stpetersbigfalls@gmail.com; Jackie 715-460-6273 

TUESDAY MEN’S GROUP 
The men’s group meets each Tuesday from 8:30 to 9:30 a.m.  This 
is open to any men of the community.  

INCLEMENT WEATHER 
When there is questionable weather as to hold church or not, 
check the following sources: WBAY-TV2, WTCH radio or  
St. Peter’s Facebook page. We will do our best to get information 
out as quickly as possible if church is going to be cancelled. Do not 
call the church office as there will not be anyone here to talk to and 
do not call Jackie as she will be busy getting information out to 
you! 

WOMEN OF THE WORD 
Women of the Word (WOW) 11th Annual Retreat will be held April 
4-5 at Forest Springs Camp, Westboro. Brochures are available on 
the kiosk in the Welcome Area. 

VACATION 
Jackie will be on vacation from Sunday, Feb. 23 to Monday, March 
17. Questions regarding worship can be directed to Lee Rambo. 
Maintenance can be referred to Tom Anderson. All other items can 
be addressed upon her return. 

TITHING ENVELOPES 
Anyone in need of tithing envelopes may contact Kris Zillmer or 
Jackie Baldwin. 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
Tuesday, March 11 

Men’s Group 8:30 am  
Quilters 9 am 

Wednesday, March 12 
Confirmation 6:30 pm 
Lenten Worship 7 pm 
Sunday, March 16 

 Sunday School 9-10 am 
Worship 10 am 

“PARENTS IN CONTROL” 
“Dan and Jennifer Mead trusted the educators at their daughter’s 
public school. That is, until they saw a partially altered school rec-
ord in which their daughter was referred to by a masculine name 
and male pronouns. The school district went out of its way to hide 
the fact that it was secretly treating the Meads’ daughter as a boy. 
Not only did the school district break its trust with the Mead family, 
but it also violated Dan and Jennifer’s fundamental parental rights.  
Unfortunately, this is not a one-off situation. Parents nationwide are 
discovering that efforts by government officials and school districts 
are aimed at influencing their children to embrace ideologies that 
may or may not be shared by their parents.” 
 
This was recently sent to us from Alliance Defending Freedom 
(ADF) one of the our beneficiaries. There was also a booklet that 
we could download and print called “Parents in Control”. I have 
printed some of these booklets and they are on my desk for any 
parent who would like to know more about their rights. Feel free to 
pick one up.   


